

## **WHA Meeting 11.11.2024 6: 00PM**

Called to Order by Justin R at 6:03PM

Present: Shawn, Shannon, Justing J., Eric, Corey H, Brooke, Justin R, Jeff, Darin, Katie, Becky V  
(came around 7:10PM)

Absent: Cory F

Meeting Minutes from 10.28.204 approved: Darin, Jeff 2<sup>nd</sup> **Positive**

### **News:**

\$2,000 Grant from MN USA Hockey

Greens Sales went well

Photos went well and very smooth

### **Finance**

Venmo or square: Justin R will investigate on this Ref

Fee

Some Dibs and Jersey Checks are still needing to be turned in.

Greens: Sign up sheet at Stacy's. 2 dibs per person.

Gavin Deboer: Signed up and starting Bantams this week.

50/50 Raffle: Hoping to start for Bantams Tournament Weekend.

### **Market/ Recruitment**

Changes have been made each week for the last three weeks. Needing more solid volunteers. HOC working to help support regularly. Need to spread tasks for lead person for each level.

Equipment Needs for Rec.

### **Off Ice**

Clothing order closed.

Decal order at printers.

Pictures went well.

Gavin D. get jersey tomorrow and picture on Wednesday.

## **Grievance**

1 Squirt

1 Bantam

Hearing Panels are set and will meet with families this week.

## **Tournament**

Looking for some to fill levels for Home Tournaments

Communication

Need to send out email to association about further DIBS are needing help filling.

Discussion about changing Squirt A and B Tournament to: SQA 6 team and SQB2 8 team to fill the tournament up.

Need EMT, EMR, Nurse for Medical Professionals for the Tournament Weekends: \$25 per hour or Dibs Credits.

## **Hockey Operations**

11.3.24 last meeting here. Talking about the last few weeks of meetings. Positive feedback. Talking to Goalie Coach Zach and how much support he needs. Stations and how many coaches and shooters. Dryland Coaches each team. Goalie Coaches each team. Scheduling: added more games and season length has shortened. Lakes Area Program and asking Kennedy to HOC Team/ Meeting. Encouragement to use the IHS to make practice plans. Maximizing sheets of ice and drills. Tryout recap: what do we need to change for next year and each player in the right spot. Some new coaches are working on getting things completed. Attendance for coaching staff and increasing presence.

## **WHA Non- Committee Updates Ice**

### **Scheduling:**

JV Girl Game time change. No response about why the change. Might need to change around association levels and practice times. Darin will talk to Willmar AD to see why there was a change.

Trying to more games and practices scheduled for all levels. Most levels of play are almost to their max ice touches.

### **Registration:**

Delinquent checks/ players

**D5: Update from Erik**

Player ejected: needs to sit for the next game.

Nate from D5 to make sure USA Hockey approved for tournaments, games, and scrimmages.

Locker Room Monitors: need to ensure they are in place. (fines have been given out in other associations).

D5 will check that all meeting minutes are being posted on respected association sites.

January D5 meeting (Jan 8<sup>th</sup>), Squirt representative needing to be present to know more about the district that is going on.

**Additional Business**

HOC reviewed Bantam Level of play again. Deemed Level A is still appropriate.

Score Board Update: could be several weeks

Looking into Crossbar as many associations have switched to this from Sports Engine.

Next Meeting: November 25<sup>th</sup>, 2024 @6PM

**Adjourn**

Motion to adjourn at 7:50PM: Brooke, Corey 2<sup>nd</sup>